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September 2025 
As we enter another September, we begin a new year in the Narrative Lectionary. So  
perhaps it is a good idea to do a quick recap -  
 

What is a lectionary?  

A lectionary is a list of chosen passages read throughout the church year in Sunday  
worship. Previously we used something called “the revised common lectionary” which 
was three readings (one from the Old Testament, one from one of the letters, and a  
gospel lesson) with a psalm that is read responsively. The narrative lectionary is just one 

reading and a psalm.  
 

Why just one reading?  

The narrative lectionary readings are a bit longer and go in order of the books of the  
bible. So we start this year with Genesis chapter 1 and end in Revelation. The goal is to 
give people a sense of the entire narrative of scripture.  
 

Why use the narrative lectionary?  

As comfortable as the revised common lectionary can be, with its familiar cycle of three 
readings, the problem is that the readings are chosen thematically based on the season 
we are in. This is great for those of us who are familiar with the basic story of the bible 
and the story of Jesus, but if you are new to the faith it can be very confusing. In order to 
“welcome all”, including those who are new to the story of Jesus or less familiar with it, 
we are using the narrative lectionary which follows an easier to understand pattern.  

While we did the narrative lectionary last year, it still may feel new to a lot of you. That is 
OK, I understand that new things can be hard. I only ask that you have an open mind as 
you follow along to this newer way of hearing scripture.  

So starting this first Sunday in September we will begin a new journey though the  
narrative of the bible starting with Genesis chapter 1. I invite you to join us and listen to 
the overall story of scripture beginning with creation, hearing the gospel of John, and  
finishing with how we live out our lives in light of the resurrection of Jesus Christ. Some 
of these stories will be familiar to you, some you may have forgotten, and some will be 
new. Through it all it is the same gospel message.  
 

As you hear these bible stories, I also invite you think about the two basic questions  
Lutherans should always ask themselves when they listen to God’s word: What  
commands from God do I hear and what promises from God do I hear. Command and 
promise, or as Luther put it Law and Gospel, is the heart of how Lutherans interpret the 
bible and a real important part to listening on Sunday morning.  

                                                     ~Pastor Dave 

www.RELC.org    

3500 Main St., Hilliard, OH 43026      

614-876-7926        

PRAYER REQUESTS  
 Please send any Prayer requests and updates  

(on treatment or healing regarding people you have placed on the prayer list)  
to prayerteam@relc.org or contact the office at 614-876-7926,  or by email  office@relc.org 

 

 Bible Study with Pastor Dave 

 Zoom Co-Ed Bible Study has now moved to Mondays at 4:30 pm still via ZOOM  
(Email pastordave@relc.org  or office@relc.org for the ZOOM link)    

 

 In person Co-Ed Bible Study Tuesdays at 11 am and meeting in 
Room 7  

 

 Men’s Bible Study in September is September 20th @8:30am in Room 7 

mailto:prayerteam@relc.org
mailto:office@relc.org
mailto:pastordave@relc.org
mailto:office@relc.org
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Weekly at home Bible Study!  

Know The Story lessons are great to do with your family or a friend.  Don’t forget there 

are 3 binders in the Narthex with all the lessons created so far, they are also online. (link  

below) Feel free to take a few home and get back into working on learning more about 

Knowing the Story so you can share the story.  Great to do at home with your family or 

with a few friends. These are designed to highlight important stories in the bible.  

Know the Story to Tell the Story. https://www.relc.org/know-the-story/ 

Adult Forum every Sunday before service at 9am  

Vicar Keith is teaching the class about Lutheranism and immigration and its history in 

the American Story in Room 7 on Sunday mornings before 10am worship.  

All are welcome!   

Visiting with the Vicar,   

I have often considered August and September odd months for new beginnings. 

Traditionally, the end of summer and fall would bring new seasons of favorite 

TV shows before streaming became popular. For teachers and students of all 

ages, the new school year usually starts in August or September instead of Jan-

uary. Kids often feel excited or a bit anxious about starting a new year. Sports 

like Football, Cross Country, Volleyball, and others kick off their seasons. In the 

church world, another lectionary cycle begins with the Narrative Lectionary, 

starting back at Genesis Chapter 1, marking the beginning of the Bible. Still, curiously, we're in the 

middle to the last third of the Liturgical year. We are starting a new season of Choir. Neighbors of 

Mercy is also beginning anew. 
 

Yet, it is also a season of endings. The planting season is ending, and farmers and gardeners are 

harvesting their crops. Summer vacations and programs are wrapping up. Campers are leaving 

new friends behind for familiar ones. 
 

For me, this year feels different. I am beginning my last year of seminary graduate school. I just 

started my final year as the pastoral intern a few months ago. As I reflect on our time together 

here, I realize that things are ending much faster than I, and maybe you as well, expected. It feels 

like I just arrived yesterday, but at the same time, it seems like it’s been a busy year with enough 

experiences to fill a lifetime. Yet, here we are, about to start again at the beginning in the  

Narrative Lectionary with the story of creation. 

As we start a new year in the Narrative Lectionary, the stories from the Old Testament continue 

to resonate across time and space, reaching us from before the first words were written down 

and before Hebrew had a written language. These stories still shape the faiths of the Abrahamic 

religions: Judaism, Samaritanism, Christianity, Islam, and others. I am amazed at how much  

relevance these stories still have in our world; stories about overcoming adversity, slavery,  

despotism, and tyrants. For example, the stories of Moses and the exodus from Egypt, as well as 

the origins of ancient Judean society, inspired enslaved African and Black Americans to seek a 

horizon beyond slavery, disenfranchisement, and segregation. While these stories might shock us 

in our modern thinking and way of being, they also serve as vehicles for teaching us about grace: 

God providing clothing for Adam and Eve after they sinned, giving manna to the ancient Israelites 

in the wilderness, and Ruth caring for and providing for her mother-in-law when she had the right 

to return to her homeland and family. 

So let us take a step back and look at things anew, in the middle of the year, with changes 

abounding. 

May you find Peace and Grace with the help of our Lord in this new season of Beginnings and Endings. 

May God Bless and Keep You Always,               ~Vicar Keith           

  Welcome All.  Tell The Story.  Grow As Disciples.                 

https://www.relc.org/know-the-story/


 

September 2025 

If you've ever had questions about your faith, or questioned if you should even 
have faith, join us for The Pastor and the Recovering Heretic every Sunday after 
service.  It's an open discussion about anything you've ever wondered about reli-
gion.  As a recovering heretic, Dan Mushalko takes no Church teaching at face val-

ue...while Pastor Dave Kamphuis taps his vast knowledge of Church history and 
theology to fill in the gaps of our doubt.  Most importantly, they take 

your questions, too.  Join us around 11:15am live in the WLC, or on our live 
YouTube stream at  https://bit.ly/RELC-QA .  

>Rev. David Kamphuis, Pastor                                          
 Email:  pastordave@relc.org 
 Office: 614-876-7926 (call) except Fri. 
   Cell: 616-745-7788 (call or text) 
 

>Vicar Keith Monroe,  Pastoral Intern 
   Email: keith.monroe@relc.org 
   Office: 614-876-7926 (call)  
   except Wednesday  
 

 

>Dr. Jae Hyeong Park,  
   Director of Music 
   Email: Jae.Park@relc.org     
   Phone: 614-876-7926 
 
>Katherine Hunt,  
 Office Administrator      
 Email: office@relc.org     
   Phone: 614-876-7926  
   Office Hours: 10:30-2:30pm (M-F)   

 
 

>Altar Guild, Kathy Rotolo 
     Email: kathy.rotolo@relc.org     
   Cell: 380-212-7052 (call or text)                   
 
>Church Council  
 Council President-  Renee Mushalko 
 Council Vice President -   Michael Boring  
 Council Secretary -  Elaine Puckett 
 Council Treasurer - Bridget Daniels  
 Others-  Drew Nelsen,  Michael Biggert,             
  Nick Lungociu 

CHURCH CONTACT INFORMATION   

  Welcome All.  Tell The Story.  Grow As Disciples.                 

Q & A with The 

Pastor and the  

Recovering     

Heretic 

September Worship Assistants (Assignments for Assisting Minister and Lector are set through Au-

gust. If you are interested in volunteering for either of these positions, please see Pastor Dave or Kathy Rotolo. ) 

Assisting Ministers will be 9/7 Michael Boring, 9/14 John VanVleet,  

9/21 Renee Mushalko, and 9/28 Candy Franz 

Lectors will be 9/7 Dan Mushalko, 9/14 Janet Poulsom,  

9/21 Don Kincaid, and 9/28 Donna Suain 

Children’s Leaders will be 9/7 Patty Eakins and 9/14 Carol Williams 

9/21 still need a children’s leader and 9/28 Renee Mushalko 

Worship Assistants –Thank You to all who volunteer to serve : 

NOTE: If you would like to serve as Usher, Greeter, or Children's Church Leader 

Please use the sign-up sheet that's on the desk in the narthex. 
 

<HELP NEEDED>   
Children’s Church volunteers, Remember when you were a young child,  how 

hard it was to sit in church, listening to things you didn’t understand…and you had to sit still and be 

quiet?  I certainly remember!  Sunday school was fun because you could understand the stories the 

leader read to you. Plus you got to color, and it was OK to talk and even move around. Children’s 

Church is kind of Sunday School part 2. Children aged 4 -10 are welcome to leave the worship ser-

vice when the readings begin and gather in one of the classrooms to hear a lesson, and color a pic-

ture related to the story. Or they can just feel free to talk and play until time to go back to worship 

to Share the Peace with the rest of the congregation. There are a few members who have volun-

teered  to lead this session but we could use more! So, please consider helping out – teens, ladies, 

guys are all eligible. Team up with someone if you like.  

If you need more information see Kathy Rotolo.  

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex if you are interested in helping. Thank you! 
 

Greeter or Usher each week. Two people each Sunday to help is ideal!  

Greeters welcome members and guests as they arrive, both jobs are simple and open  

to all.  *Reach out to Kathy with questions or sign up in the narthex, if you 

would like to serve as Usher, Greeter, or Children's Church.         

>Prayer Team        Email: prayerteam@relc.org 

https://bit.ly/RELC-QA
mailto:pastordave@relc.org
mailto:keith.monroe@relc.org
mailto:jae.park@relc.org
mailto:office@relc.org
mailto:kathy.rotolo@relc.org
mailto:prayerteam@relc.org
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 1st English Ministry  -Thanks to all who helped in August.  

We will serve breakfast on September 14th. We will 
prepare on Saturday, the 13th in the RELC kitchen, at 
9am.  First English Lutheran Church Dinner will be 
served September 25th, at 5:30pm at First English 
(1015 E. Main St. Columbus, OH) and prep will start in 
the RELC kitchen at 2pm. Anyone interested in helping 
on either (or both) days, please see Kathy Rotolo.   
(email kathy.rotolo@relc.org) 

We are off to the races with our newest ministry, Neighbors of Mercy! 

Speaking of races, Community Refugee and Immigration Services (CRIS), our partner for Neighbors of 

Mercy, is hosting its annual 5K+ community event on Saturday, October 4th, at Genoa Park in  

downtown Columbus. The race begins at 10:00 a.m., and participants can run, jog, or walk the 3.1-

mile course. 

If you want to join the team we're forming, please see Vicar Keith, who will be briskly walking this 

course. You can also visit our team page at https://runsignup.com/neighborsofmercyrelc. 

This is CRIS’s largest fundraiser of the year, enabling them to support refugees and immigrants in our 

community. Neighbors of Mercy is forming a team for this event! We've set an ambitious goal to raise 

$1000 to support CRIS. If you'd like to help and make a donation, please visit our team page at 

https://runsignup.com/neighborsofmercyrelc. You can also support your favorite Vicar by donating 

through his individual page https://runsignup.com/vicarkeithmonroe. Alternatively, you could  

sponsor a family member, friend, or someone in your congregation. Maybe a friendly competition will  

develop! Stay tuned! All funds raised will go directly to CRIS. 

 

In other news, our first two meetings went well. At our last meeting, Teresa Gibson, Engagement 

Leader from CRIS, visited with us on August 5th to share more information about what partnering 

with them would look like moving forward and about their clients, who are vetted refugees. If you 

want to be part of this new mission and ministry, Vicar Keith’s door is always open to talk.  

The next Neighbors of Mercy team meeting will take place on Sunday, September 

14th, 2025, at 11:15 a.m., after church.  

The Peace of the Lord be with you always,  

                                             -Vicar Keith                                           

LANDSCAPE UPDATE - SEPTEMBER 2025 
In early August we caught a break in the temperatures and we were finally able 

to get some outside property maintenance done.  This included hedge trimming, 

weeding, raking up of twigs and small branches, and cleaning up the south side 

perennials and final mulching.  Many thanks to Del and Connie Boring, Doreen 

Bretz, and Jill Rill for a job well done.  We filled 17 extra-large trash bags!! 

Thank you to Ben Ross who also worked on these cooler days to trim the low 

hanging branches from various trees throughout the church property.  He sure did get his steps in as the cut 

branches were stacked on the south side along the street for the City of Hilliard Chipper Service to pick up. 

Thank you to Bob Wintering who does a great job making sure the grass is mowed and trimming gets done.  No 

matter the temperature Bob makes sure the property is in tip top shape. There were two Saturdays in August 

that we had a team working to finalize the trim placement on the garage.  Shout out and thanks to Mark Wil-

liams, Dave Nelsen and Don Kincaid.   

Thank you to the watering crew who pray for rain but no matter the temperature they make sure the front 

flowers are watered on a regular basis.  This dedicated team is Connie and Del Boring, Tricia Ohler, Jill Rill, 

Doreen Bretz and Mark and Carol Williams.  You all are a blessing to RELC and to me!!   ~Carol Williams 

As of 8/25/25 August harvest = 327#   Total harvest to date = 515# 

mailto:kathy.rotolo@relc.org
https://runsignup.com/neighborsofmercyrelc
https://runsignup.com/neighborsofmercyrelc
https://runsignup.com/vicarkeithmonroe


 

September 2025 

Please be 

mindful of 

Media Team’s service 

prep and sound check  

from 9:15-9:40 am 

on Sundays. 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Prayer shawls and patches will be blessed on 
Sunday, August 31st, so if you have made any 

of these items, please bring them in by the 
31st. If you bring items in after that - please 
take them to the sacristy and place 
them in the tubs marked - shawls or 
patches not blessed. Our supply of 

shawls is getting pretty low, so please consider 
making a shawl to add to our supply. Yarn is 

available in the cabinets in the sacristy.   
~ Any questions, see Barb Emmets or Judy Miller 

  Welcome All.  Tell The Story.  Grow As Disciples.                 

 

Theology on Tap 

Tuesday, September 

23rd at 7pm in the 

new restaurant  

Wilson’s Bar & Grill 

at 5242 Cemetery Rd, Hilliard, OH  
Join us in discussing how our faith influences the 

world around us. This location used to be Yabo’s 

Tacos, which is now under a new name. Check 

out the menu options on their site here.  

https://wilsonshilliard.com/ 

RELC Book Club will meet Tuesday, September 16th at 7:00 pm .  We will discuss  

The Sunflower House, by Adriana Allegri.   
See you all then & Happy Reading    ~Pam 

 

Sept. 16th The Sunflower House by Adriana Allegri 
Oct. 21st How Hard Can It Be  by Allison Pearson 

Nov. 18th Ask Again, Yes  by Mary Beth Keane 
Jan. 20st The Address by Fiona Davis 

Feb. 17th The Night, We Lost Him  by Laura Dave 
March 17th The Little Old Lady Who Broke All the Rules by  

Catharina Ingelman-Sundberg 
April 21st Only Woman in the Room by Marie Benedict 

May 19th An Invisible Thread  by Laura Schroff 

Men’s Bible Study  

will meet at 8:30am  

September 20th in 

Room 7.  

All ages welcome. 

Come and welcome 

back Youth  

Ministries and the 

return of our  

Amazing RELC Choir 

on September 7th 

with our 10am  

worship.   

Blessing for School workers and 

teachers! August 10, 2025. 

Blessing of the backpacks for 

our RELC students! August 10th. 

https://wilsonshilliard.com/
https://runsignup.com/neighborsofmercyrelc
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Collegium Musicum of Ohio – Coffee Cantata (J.S. Bach) 

We are excited to present a special  

performance on Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 PM in the 

Narthex, which will be transformed to resemble a cozy 

coffee shop atmosphere. The event will feature a  

chamber orchestra alongside vocalists (soprano, tenor, and 

bass), creating an immersive musical experience. The pro-

gram will center around a creative and engaging story about 

coffee addiction, blending humor and reflection through 

music and narrative. We hope you’ll join us for this unique 

and aromatic evening! 
 

 

Choir is back! Thursdays at 7pm and 8:30am Sunday mornings. Have 

you thought about joining choir, or sharing your musical instrument tal-

ents with us? Contact our Music Director Dr. Jae H. Park  Jae.Park@RELC.org 

  Recruiting Drummer and Praise Team Singers   
Since launching our Praise Team this past March, we have been steadily growing and strengthening together in worship. It 
has been a joy to see the team take shape, and we are excited for how God is continuing to lead us. 

Currently, we are still looking for a drummer and additional singers who are passionate about worship and eager to serve. 
Joining the Praise Team is a wonderful way to share your gifts, grow spiritually, and be part of a close-knit community that 
leads our congregation in praise. 

  Rehearsal & Gathering Time: Sundays at 9:00 AM     Location: WLC 

If you or someone you know feels called to join, we would love to welcome you. Please come see us on Sunday or reach out 
for more details. Together, let’s continue to build a team that brings glory to God through music and worship! 

Marty Bretz and Karen VanVleet performed 

with the Hilliard Community Band for the 41st 

Annual St. James Brats & 

Crafts Festival last month.  

Thanks to  

everyone who 

made the Hymn 

Sing on August 

24th a success.  

RELC Choir and Xiao Liu, Soprano Chair &Choir Assistant 

Dr. Kaleigh McGee Simmons, Oboe  & Dr. Jae H. Park, Director 

RELC Praise Team with Michael Biggert, Guitar 

mailto:Jae.Park@RELC.org
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Giving Garden News - September 2025 

Let’s get choosy…... about when to pick tomatoes.  Right now, the tomatoes 

are really coming on and in various stages of ripeness.  They can be the  

perfect size but green from pale to dark green.  They can be just flush with some color 

(pink, reddish, orange, or yellow hues) emerging.  This is referred to as the “breaker 

stage” when the fruit begins to show the first signs of ripening indicating that the tomato has 

completed its development and can be harvested.  It will continue to ripen off the vine.  THIS IS 

THE PERFECT TIME TO PICK YOUR TOMATO!  If the tomato is left on the vine to fully ripen to that 

perfect hue you risk that predators will enjoy it before you do, you risk it cracking and becoming 

mushy and you risk that the flavor you anticipated is mediocre at best. 

As the first frost date is predicted this year to be October 17th let’s get choosy…...about when to 

pick those “green tomatoes”.  As we get into September, we are losing heat and light which are 

needed for ripening tomatoes so it is best to begin thinking about trimming back those out-of-

control tomato vines. Any new tomato developing at this stage of the garden season will have no 

chance to fully mature in size and color so get out those pruners and cut away.  As the vines start 

to come down with pruning you will have many green tomatoes still attached or start to fall.  Sort 

them out according to color.  The mature (pale) green ones will ripen indoors.  The immature 

(dark) green ones will not ripen but can be used in salsa or fry them.   

In the garden there is always a lesson to reflect on.  Let’s get choosy…… 

choose God each day to be your Savior.  He does not care about your 

skin color (breaker stage or dark green) or how religious you are (fully 

ripe) or brand new.  He will pick you right off the vine and be there for 

you in whatever stage you are in because of His love or you.                                                    

             

          Thank you, Jesus, for harvesting your people 

in the world at just the right time.  May we  

always remember to choose you when life gets 

frosty. 
 

Gardening to 

His Glory, 
 

~Carol Williams 

Don’t forget to link your Kroger’s 

card to donate to RELC (SK398) 

B.O.L.D. Food Drive!!  
-due to the recent cutbacks to Mid-

Ohio, we are having a hard time getting 

fruits and veggies, so BOLD is continu-

ing to collect cereal, canned fruit, and 

canned vegetables.   

Donation bins in the narthex,  

or stop by the office  

M-F 10:30am -2:30pm. 

RELC Lunch 

Ladies met at 

Houlihan’s  

Restaurant and 

Bar, August 

16th.  
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     LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES - FAITH MISSION (Men and Women), CHOICES and FAITH ON 8TH are 

some of the locations served by LSS. All donations of supplies come to the Donation 

Center at the Mission and are sorted and placed on shelves in 

that facility. Items are then sent out to the 

different locations as they are needed.  

At this time, there is a need for gender neutral  

lotion, gender neutral body wash, men's deodorant, travel size lotion 

and body wash, and men's bar soap. Items can be brought into the church and left in the tubs in the 

Donation Station in the narthex.  

Many church groups and company groups come to the donation center to help with sorting, etc. If 

you are interested in doing that, please let Barb Emmets know - and we will gather a group and 

schedule a time to go and help out.  Barb and Mark and Carol Williams were able to go to the Dona-

tion Center in June and sort all the blankets. They are now ready for when the cold weather starts. At 

this time, groups are scheduling on Fridays -and it is usually for 2 hours. We can help our neighbors in 

need with this project. Many thanks for considering this ministry.  ~Barb Emmets 

  Welcome All.  Tell The Story.  Grow As Disciples.                 

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD - 2025  
Thanks so much everyone for your continuing support of this ministry , with prayers and donations. We are going to make 
a difference in the lives of 500 or more children , with a shoe box and the message of Jesus Christ. Please note that the last 
two month of collections ( September and October ) are dedicated to the remaining needs that we have at this time. The 
list of needs is below: 

notebooks - 79 

coloring books - 72 

glue sticks - 118 

colored pencils - 150 

pencils - 475 (we bundle these in packs of 5, and need 94 packs) 

pens - 201 (we bundle these in packs of 3, and need 67 packs) 

children's scissors - 125 

large sharpeners - 100 

markers - 300 

small toys - we always need these 

These needs should be enough to reach our goal of 500 shoe boxes. (although 
last year we packed 560) The list seems like a lot but if we all chip in with 
some supplies or monetary donations, we will reach our goal. God leads us in 
this ministry and we are trusting him as always. Many times over the years 
we started to fret that we wouldn't have enough of this or that, and it has 
always worked out - praise God! 

REMINDER - our OCC packing party is Sunday, 
November 9th at 5:30 in the Life Center, and 
the boxes will be blessed by Pastor, and the 
congregation on November 16th. All supplies 
and donations must be in by Nov. 9th. 

Any questions - see Barb Emmets or Pam Davis                  

Please call 1-800-Red Cross  

(1-800– 733-2767)  or  

visit RedCrossBlood.org and  

enter: RELC to schedule an appointment. 

August 21st! Red Cross 
collected 15 units of 
blood on goal of 19g. 

Those units will help 
save 45 lives!  

Thanks to the folks 
who came to RELC to 
donate.  

RedCrossBlood.org
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 ….Serendipity 4-H Club? 
They meet here at 
RELC the 1st Thursday 
of each month! 
 

Serendipity 4-H Club is grateful to  
Resurrection Evangelical Lutheran 
Church for allowing us to use your 
facility so we can hold our  

monthly 4-H meetings.  Our members Pierce and Ewan Kountz 
and their parents Mollie and Jeremy are active members at 
RELC. Our Club meets the first Thursday of the month from  
November - June.  This year we had 39 members (ages 8-18),  
8 Cloverbud members (ages 5-8) and 7 adult advisors.  Our 
members took  54 projects this year ranging from cooking, 
clothing, goats, horses, rabbits, STEM, Leadership, health and 
creative arts to name a few.  Of these 54 projects  we have 20 
members participate in the State Fair and of those 20 kids we 
had 4 clock trophy winners (top award in the state) and 5 Outstanding of the Day. 
We were honored to have the 2025 Fr. Co. Fair Horse Queen from our Club Delaney 
Warner and 1st runner up Fr. Co. Fair Princess Katey Joos represent Serendipity 4-H.  
                             At our meetings members are required to give a demonstration in front of the 
club and we practice parliamentary procedure and learn how to run a meeting. We 
also took a club project that focused on Public Speaking, called Finding Your 
Voice.  We took a club tour of Battelle Darby Creek Nature Center as well.  Our Guest 
Speaker was Master Chief Aaron Shipley who spoke about USA flag Etiquette. At 
each meeting we complete a hands on Community Service Project.  The projects 
that we completed this year were: Assembled 50 Lutheran Social Services Thankful 
Meals, 500 VFW Star Packets, 200 Valentines Day Cards for Avondale Nursing home, 
100 Dog and Cat Toys for Pets w/out Parents, 100 Snack Packs for Ronald McDonald 
House, 50 Care packets for Fr. Co. Sheriff's Dept. and 100 Complete meals for Dublin 
Food Pantry.  We use Thrivent Action Team Grant money to fund several of our  
projects.  We held a pop tab contest and collected and gave Ronald McDonald 
House almost 30 pounds which is around 38,400 pop tabs. We recognized our  
Advisor Barb Mulford for her 50 years of service to the 4-H Program by honoring her 
on our club T-Shirts, club booth and a tablescape in the Home and Fine Arts building 
at the Fr. Co. Fair.   
                                         Finally Serendipity was awarded the 
2025 Ohio 4-H Community Service Award for 
our 10 years of donating over 1000 complete 
meals to the Hilliard Food Pantry and offered 
a cooking class to the families who were  
receiving meals.  
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 ~Rally Sunday will be September 7th.   Fusion, Godly Play, Big Bang and other  

                                                                     kids ministries will start back up this month.  
 

Children’s Sunday School programs are at 9am (check bulletins for actual dates and cancellations)  
 

                             ~Godly Play (preschool—3rd grade, meets in Godly Play Room) every Sunday starting 9/7  

 ~Big Bang (for all kids that have aged out of Godly Play) meets twice a month, starting 9/7 

  ~Fusion Youth Group (currently all kids are welcome) meets about once a month.  

               The kickoff event for Fusion will be a movie on 9/14 from 2-5pm.  

   ~Adult Sunday School (all adults, meet in Room 7 before service)  

                                 Vicar Keith is   currently leading these classes.       

         September  Birthdays                     
                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                  9/7      Amanda Baker                 9/14    Callahan Rogers                 9/24  Brenda Young 

               9/10    Roger Reynolds                                           9/19        Donna Coblentz                                          9/29   Vickie Dengg 

       9/12    Michael Boring                                            9/24    Paul Donley                                                                  9/30   Lorna Biggert 

Children’s Church is open to all children aged 4-10, and 

takes place during the bible readings and sermon during  

worship. Pastor Dave releases the kids with an adult  

leader for a lesson and activity. 

Everyone comes back during Share 

the Peace. Please  

consider volunteering to help this 

ministry, we need more  

volunteers. 

Children are always welcome at RELC 

and we offer a soft space option for families 

with littles that wish to keep their kids in church 

and need a little entertainment.  

We welcome back our RELC Youth with       

                   Rally Sunday on September 7th! 

                     Come early for Sunday School. 

9/7 & 9/21 

 

 

Starting back every Sunday 

at 9am on 9/7 

                                            Fusion Youth Group  

will kickoff the school year on  

September 14th from 2-5pm with a  

movie party! All kids and parents are  

welcome. We will split kids up by ages 

later in the month. We will watch The 

Chronicles of Narnia Film. The Lion,   

The Witch and The Wardrobe.  



 

September 2025 

September Calendar                  
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 
1)  Labor Day 

Church Office 
Closed 

 
5:30pm BOLD 
(Parking Lot) 
 
 
 

2)  

11:00am Bible 
Study (Room 7) 

1:30pm Staff 
Meeting (Church 
office and Zoom) 

6:00pm Evange-
lism Team Meeting 
(church office) 

7:00pm Communi-
cation Meeting 
(church office) 

3)  

10:00am Piano 
Tuner (WLC)  
 

6:30pm Boy Scouts  
672 Meeting 
(WLC/ Classrooms) 

4)  
 
6:30-9pm 4-H  
Serendipity Club 
meeting (WLC, room 
7 and narthex) 
 
6:30 Fishermen 
Practice (choir room) 
 
7:00pm Choir  
Rehearsals (Choir 
Room) 

5)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6)  

9:30am BOLD 
Prep  
(Room 6&7) 

7) Rally Sunday 

8:30am Choir Rehearsal 
 

9:00am Sunday School—
Godly Play, Big Bang & Adult 
Forum (adult –Room 7) 
 

9:00am Praise Band Practice 
 

9:15-9:40am Media  
Sound Check (WLC)  
 

10:00am Worship  
Service (WLC)   
 

11:15am Q&A: (WLC) 
 

11:15am Handbell Choir 
 

6-9pm Private Basketball rental  

8)  

4:30pm Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
 
5:30pm BOLD 
(Parking Lot) 
 
 
 
 
 
7-9pm Cub 
Scout Commit-
tee Meeting 
(WLC) 

9)  

11:00am Bible 
Study (Room 7) 

7:00pm Cub Scout 
Pack 672 Meeting 
(WLC, Classrooms) 

7:00pm Financial 
Stewardship Meet-
ing (church office) 

10)  

 

1:00pm Quilting 
Club (WLC) 
 
6:30pm Boy Scouts  
672 Meeting 
(WLC/ Classrooms) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11) Council  
Ministry Reports Due  
 
6:30 Fishermen 
Practice (choir room) 
 
7:00pm Choir  
Rehearsals (choir 
room) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13)  

 

9:00am  
FELC Breakfast 
prep (kitchen) 
 
9:30am BOLD 
Prep  
(Room 6 &7) 
 

 

 

14)  
7:30 am First English Break-
fast (1015 E Main Street, Cbus, OH)  
 

8:30am Choir Rehearsal 
 

9:00am Sunday School—
Godly Play & Adult Forum 
(Adults Room 7) 
 

9:00am Praise Band Practice 
 

9:15-9:40am Media Sound 
Check (WLC)  
 

10:00am Worship Service 
(WLC)   
 

11:15am Q&A: (WLC) 
 

11:15am Handbell Choir 
 

11:15am Neighbor’s of Mercy 
Meeting (Room 7) 
 

2-5pm Fusion Youth Group 
Kickoff movie night (WLC) 
 

6:00pm Collegium Musicum 
of Ohio Coffee Cantata Narthex) 

15)  

4:30pm Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
 

 

 

 

5:30pm BOLD 
(Parking Lot) 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm Wor-
ship Planning 
Meeting 
(Church office) 

16)  

11:00am Bible 
Study (Room 7) 

7:00pm Cub Scout 
Pack 672 Meeting 
(WLC, Classrooms) 

7:00pm Council 
(Room 3) 
 

8:00pm Intern 
Committee Meeting 
(Room 8, Zoom) 
 

7:00pm  RELC  
Book Club  
(church office) 
 

 
 

 

17) 
 
12:00pm Hilliard 
Area Ministerium 
(RELC narthex) 
 
 
6:30pm Boy Scouts  
672 Meeting 
(WLC/ Classrooms) 
 
 
 

18)  
 

6:30 Fishermen  
Practice (choir room) 
 
7:00pm Choir  
Rehearsals (choir 
room) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

19)  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

20)  

8:30am Men’s 
Bible Study 
(Room 7) 

 

 

 

 

9:30am BOLD 
Prep  
(Room 6&7) 
 

 

 
 
 

21)   
 

8:30am Choir Rehearsal 
 

9:00am Sunday School—
Godly Play, Big Bang & Adult 
Forum (adult –R7) 
 

9:00am Praise Band Practice 
 

9:15-9:40am Media  
Sound Check (WLC)  
 

10:00am Worship Service 
(WLC)   
 

11:15am Q&A: (WLC) 
 

11:15am Handbell Choir 
 

6-9pm Private Basketball rental  

22)  
 
4:30pm Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
 

 

 

5:30pm BOLD 
(Parking Lot) 

 
 
 
 

 

23) Newsletter 
Deadline 
 
11:00am Bible 
Study (Room 7) 

7:00pm Cub Scout 
Pack 672 Meeting 
(WLC, Classrooms) 

7:00pm Theology 
on Tap (Wilson’s 
restaurant, 5242  
Cemetery  
Rd)   
 

24)  
 

6:30pm Boy Scouts  
672 Meeting 
(WLC/ Classrooms) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

25)  
 

11-5pm Red Cross 
Blood Drive (WLC, 
narthex)  
 

2:00pm FELC  
Dinner Prep  
(RELC kitchen) 
 

5:30pm FELC 
Dinner (First English 
Lutheran Church) 
 

6:30pm Fishermen 
 

7:00pm Choir  
Rehearsals (Choir 
Room) 

26)  

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

27) 
 
9:30am BOLD 
Prep  
(Room 6 &7) 
 

28)  
 

8:30am Choir Practice 
 

9:00am Sunday School—
Godly Play & Adult Forum 
(Adults Room 7) 
 

9:00am Praise Band Practice 
 

9:15-9:40am Media Sound 
Check (WLC)  
 

10:00am Worship Service 
(WLC)   
 

11:15am Q&A: (WLC) 
 

11:15am Handbell Choir 
 

6-9pm Private Basketball rental  

29)  
 
4:30pm Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
 

 

 

5:30pm BOLD 
(Parking Lot) 

 30)  
 

11:00am Bible 
Study (Room 7) 
 

7:00pm Cub Scout 
Pack 672 Meeting 
(WLC, Classrooms) 

 

  

    
 CenterPoint Church will be using the RELC Chapel on Sun-
days for service starting around 10:30am and 3:30pm. They 
will also be using the classrooms, so make sure to let the 
church office know about all meetings and events. These 
weekly rentals are not listed 
on the above calendar.  Only 
extra events from Center-
Point. 


